From: Christine Rogan 
Sent: 7 March 2012 12:31 p.m.
To: fannz
Subject: Further submissions from FANNZ 

Kia ora FANNZ

The Health Select Committee is calling for public submissions by 5th April on a topic that is significantly related to alcohol and pregnancy (details below).  

Recent evidence shows that New Zealand women’s use of alcohol and other drugs in pregnancy is up to five times higher than for women in the USA, NZ Herald article by Morgan Tait 23/2/2012 .  What is creating this alarming difference? What are we as a nation failing to do that is contributing to such a high and preventable level of risk? 

I urge you to please send a submission on this important topic.   I know how busy everyone is and it is true that we have all just been asked to submit on the Green Paper for Vulnerable Children, (details below), plus there is another submission due March 16  to an Inquiry into the Determinants of wellbeing for Maori Children from the Maori Affairs Select Committee.  However, all this activity is an indicator that perhaps Parliament is at least ready to listen to what needs to change if we are to ever to improve the wellbeing of children.  All MPs need to learn from your knowledge, first-hand experience and wisdom on such matters!   

A meeting will be held @  Alcohol Healthwatch, 1st floor 27 Gillies Ave, Newmarket Auckland 9.30-11.30am to discuss this and to seek once again a mandate from the network to submit on behalf of FANNZ.  Please rsvp to christine@ahw.org.nz 

Noho ora mai

Christine Rogan

Alcohol Healthwatch

Whakatupato Waipiro

PO Box 99407

Newmarket

Auckland 1149, New Zealand

64 9 520 7037

christine@ahw.org.nz
fannz@ahw.org.nz
www.fan.org.nz
www.ahw.org.nz
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Inquiry into preventing child abuse and improving children’s health

Outcomes

The New Zealand Parliamentary Health Select Committee is calling for public submissions before 5th April. 

Their 1 March media release states: 

The Health Committee has initiated an inquiry into preventing child abuse and improving

children’s health outcomes. The purpose of the inquiry is to find what practical health and social interventions can be

made from preconception until 3 years of age to prevent child abuse and promote child wellbeing in New Zealand.

“The evidence from medicine, science, justice, sociology, psychology and economics is overwhelming: the first few years of life from ‘preconception’ on are fundamentally important to a broad range of children’s health outcomes, and to the subsequent achievements of those children as adolescents and adults, and that the greatest gains and cost savings will come from effective evidence-based early intervention,” committee chairperson Dr Hutchison

says.

“Many of New Zealand’s services are ‘reactive’ to abuse, or poor treatment of a child, that

has already happened,” Dr Hutchison says.

The terms of reference (relate particularly to the prevention of child abuse, but are inclusive

of interventions that will promote best outcomes (behavioural, health, cognitive) for all

children.

The terms of reference for this inquiry are as follows:

1. To update knowledge of what factors influence best childhood outcomes from before

conception to 3 years, and what are significant barriers.

2. What practical improvements can be made to health, education, social and other

services, targeted at the preconceptional period that will improve infant and child

outcomes (including the maintenance of a healthy body weight).

3. What practical improvements can be made to antenatal maternity services so that

children ‘at risk’ of adverse health outcomes are identified early, monitored

appropriately, and followed through to achieve best outcomes.

4. What practical improvements can be made to post-natal services (including the

interface between lead maternity caregiver, Plunket and primary care) to ensure best

outcomes for children.

5. What, if any improvements can be made to the ‘well child’ services (especially hard to

reach children).

6. What practical improvements or interventions can be made to achieve optimal

outcomes for children from the 6 week post-natal periods to 3 years of life, with

particular reference to health services but not excluding education, social, housing,

justice and other determinants of health?

The committee is inviting public submissions on this inquiry. The closing date for

submissions is Thursday, 5 April 2012.

For further information contact: 
Committee Secretariat
Health
Parliament Buildings
Wellington
Phone: +64 4 817 9687
Fax: +64 4 499 0486

NOTE: The Committee requires two copies of your submission.  

********************************************

FANNZ submission to MoSD Green Paper

A submission  was made on behalf of FANNZ Submission on Vulnerable Children to the Ministry of Social Development Green Paper  You can find a copy of this on the FANNZ website and the Alcohol Healthwatch Website. 

********************************************

Inquiry into the determinants of wellbeing for Maori children

Description

The terms of reference are to inquire into 1 The historical and current health, education, and welfare profiles of Maori children. This would take account of the transmission of life circumstances between generations, and how this impacts on Maori children. 2 The extent of public investment in Maori children across the health, education, social services, and justice sectors—and whether this investment is adequate and equitable. 3 How public investment in the health, education, social services, and justice can be used to ensure the well-being of Maori children. 4 The social determinants necessary for healthy growth and development for Maori children. 5 The significance of whanau for strengthening Maori children. 6 Policy and legislative pathways to address the findings of this inquiry.
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